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Freedom of Information  Request           Ref: UHB 17-263 

Date 2 June 2017 
 

 

 
 

 
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  The 

Trusts response is as follows: 

 

Please provide details of clinical service incidents caused by estates and infrastructure 

failure at your hospital trust in 2016/17. For each incident, please provide a summary of 

the incident and the impact on services. Please provide details of the problem and in 

what way clinical services were affected, including the number of patients affected, the 

service and how long the service was delayed/if it was cancelled. 

 

A “clinical service incident” is defined as follows: Number of incidents caused by 

estates and infrastructure failure which caused clinical services to be delayed, 

cancelled or otherwise interfered with owing to problems or failures related to the 

estates and infrastructure failure. Exclude failures relating to non-estates causes 

e.g. nursing availability, but include where external incidents which estates and 

infrastructures should have mitigated e.g. utility power failures where the Trusts 

backup power system failed to offset. An incident is considered to be a delay of 

at least 30 minutes to clinical services affecting at least 5 patients or equivalent. 

Both inpatient and outpatient service incidents should be included. 

 

Such incidents will include, but are not limited to: • Power and/or heating failures 

including overheating • Fires and false alarms (where caused by equipment faults 

or malfunction, deliberate/malicious causes should be excluded) • Water and/or 

sewage supply • Food production and/or delivery • Pest control 

 

We do not hold this information therefore we are unable to answer at this time. 

 

 

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to 

contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance. 

 

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 

an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date 

of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: 
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Trust Secretary 
University Hospitals Bristol NHS Foundation Trust 
Trust Headquarters  
Marlborough Street 
Bristol 

BS1 3NU 

 

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 

directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be 

contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 

Cheshire, SK9 5AF 

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click here. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 

 

http://www.opsi.gov.uk/acts/acts2000/ukpga_20000036_en_1



